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Keeping you up to date 
with life at Coombe Road 

Primary School Tel: 01273 291188 

Email: admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

Web: www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

School starts back 
on Tuesday 4th 
September at 

08:40 (Monday 
3rd is an INSET 
day for staff). 

Broadening Horizons , Raising Aspirations 

So…it’s the end of another fantastic year here at Coombe 
Road Primary. The children have worked so hard and 
progress is better than ever. 

Well done to all of our Year 6s who 
achieved a massive 75% combined for their 
KS2 SATS (well above national at 64%).  
We continue to be proud of all of our 
children and their achievements, be it 
academic or other. I was delighted to see 
some our children performing in the CRS 
Dance Fest who have found this difficult 
in previous years. Thanks to you all, as 
always, for your support. Have a wonderful 
summer, Mrs Phillips. 
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At this time of year, please listen carefully to your child’s 
worries. This poem says it all, written by my sister-in-law, Mrs 

Bianco-Phillips. 
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Year 6, you have been amazing! We will miss you all so very 
much but know that you are all going to have a great time at 
Secondary School. Come back and see us soon X 
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Hi, my name is Páraic O’Connor. I have recently 
qualified from the University of Brighton with a PGCE 
in Primary Education. I am a huge sports fan! During 
the summer months, I play hurling (an Irish sport) for 
my local GAA team in Ireland. I also enjoy watching 
football and rugby. I am a very keen cyclist and have 
completed the London to Brighton cycle and the Ring 
of Kerry cycle in Ireland. I like to spend the summer 
months on the west coast of Ireland. I’m really 
looking forward to joining the community at Coombe 
Road and getting to know Year 5!   
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Many thanks to Cris who dipped our Coombe Road Snail, Berry, 
and made him look stunning. 

All the children created Berry’s garden – dragonflies,  flowers, 
butterflies and bees (even a Zom-bee!) 

Keep in touch with the Martlett’s to find out where he’ll be! 

http://www.the/
http://www.the/
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We were thrilled to be visited from Her 
Majesty’s Chief Inspector of Ofsted, Amanda 
Spielman last Friday 13th July. 
Amanda had heard about the fantastic work 
we are doing here at Coombe Road through 
the inspectors who visited last June. She is 
particularly impressed with how well our 
children are achieving and making good 
progress and the care and love they receive 
from all the staff. 
We spent time visiting the classes and 
chatting about how proud we are of our 
school and its community. 
Amanda wrote to me after her visit, 
expressing: 
“It was a pleasure to see around your lovely 
school and see some of your children. Thanks 
in particular to the Sunflowers for their very 
lively song – and of course to their teacher, 
Mrs Austin.” 
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Over the summer, please ensure that our children are not able 
to access inappropriate material online. Please also remind 
them of e-safety and ways to behave when online – writing 

hurtful comments online is equal to saying them. Please ensure 
that your child does not become a bully online and be aware of 

what they are sending and receiving. 
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For all the up-to-date calendar entries, please visit our 

school website: www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

Back to School:  
Tuesday, 4th September 

Summer Born Reception Start: 
Monday, 10th September  

Spring Born Reception Start: 
Wednesday, 12th September  

Autumn Born Reception Start: 
Monday, 17th September  

Individual Photos: 
Monday, 17th September 

Half Term: 
22nd October -2nd November 
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Under the terms of the Education Act 1996, it is the responsibility of parents/carers to 

ensure that their child attends school regularly and punctually.  Failure to do so may lead to 

legal proceedings being taken against you by the Local Authority.  

We cannot authorise holidays in term time 
unless there are EXCEPTIONAL 

CIRCUMSTANCES. If you take your child 
out of school, you are at risk of being fined 

by the Local Authority (starting at £60 
per parent/carer per child). 

Please do book your holidays out of term 
time. 
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National Figure = 96% 

Teachers will meet children on the playground for the first morning 
(Tuesday 4th September and then it will go back to our usual routine 
(gate opens at 08:40 then straight to class). 
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BOOK YOUR 

OCTOBER 

HOLIDAY NOW 
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Many thanks to those of you who attended the summer fair 
after the dance festival this week. We raised an amazing £896! 
We are so grateful to all those of you who helped make this 
event happen – especially Jean and the parents sitting on the 
PTA who work tirelessly to top up school funds. 
Pictures of this event and the Dance Festival will be on the 
Newsletter next term – if you have any, please email them to 
admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk  

mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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Comments – End of Year 2017/18: 
 
Any comments, please email admin@coomberoad.brighton-
hove.sch.uk  

mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk

